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MOCA Hours
Monday: 8:00-12:00

Tuesday: 8:00-4:00 (closed 12-1 for lunch)
Wednesday: 8:00-12:00

Thursday: 8:00-4:00 (closed 12-1 for lunch)
Friday: 8:00-12:00

Week-ends, nights, and Statuary Holidays:
closed




YOUR 2022-2023
MOCA MEMBERSHIP!

Please see attached to the back of this newsletter a copy
of our membership form. Please fill it out and bring it to

our office located at 
2110 69 Ave SE (don't forget to call before hand to

ensure that our office is open).
You can also renew your membership online at

https://www.millicanogdencommunity.com/index.php/abo
ut/memberships/ 

DON'T FORGET TO GET YOUR

Planning on visiting the MOCA Office? 
Please call 403-279-4530 to make sure we are open

WANT TO BE ADDED TO
OUR EMAIL LIST?
To receive the e-copy version of the MOCA Motion or

any other community news, send us your email at
admin@millicanogdencommunity.com 

Our Casino will be held on March 28 & 29th, 2023 at the
Deerfoot Casino! If you are interested in volunteering, please
complete the form at the end of this newsletter and drop it

off at the MOCA Office. Thank you :) 
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President ...................................... John McDonald
1st Vice President .................... Lorraine Robinson  
Treasurer ........................................ Brittny Folvik
Secretary ....................................... Zev Klymochko
Human Resources .................... Lorraine Robinson
                                                  Angela Cruickshank
Financial Audit ................... Brittny Folvik (Chair)
                                                                 Jim Logan        
                                                         Barry Bickford 
SE CCRC                   
Board of Directors .................. Lorraine Robinson
                                                 Angela Cruickshank

Civic Affairs ...................... Barry Bickford (Chair) 
                                                        Zev Klymochko 
                                                               Rick Smith
                                                        John McDonald

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Civic Affairs Sub-Committees 
(Green Line, Airport Noises, 
Lease & Insurance) .....................................        

Facilities ................................................... Jim Logan
                                                                   Rick Smith

Community Hall ......................................  Jim Logan
Expansion                                            Barry Bickford
                                                                   Rick Smith

Policy & Procedure/Bylaws/
Business & Strategic
Planning ...................................... Lorraine Robinson

Community Garden .............................. Sean Carney

 Rick Smith (Chair)        



Thank you to all residents who attended MOCA's AGM on October 11, 2022. Directors up for re-
election were re-elected with Brittny Folvik being a new addition to the Board. The 2022-2023
MOCA Executive and assignment of Committee roles took place at the Directors' October 18th

Meeting.
 

President: John McDonald
Vice-President: Lorraine Robinson

Treasurer: Brittny Folvik
Secretary: Zev Klymochko 

 
Financial Audit:  Chair - Brittny Folvik and Jim Logan & Barry Bickford 

Civic Affairs: Chair - Barry Bickford, in interim and Zev Klymochko, Rick Smith & John McDonald
Civic Affairs Sub-Committees (Green Line, Airport Noises, Lease & Insurance):

Chair - Rick Smith
Facilities: Jim Logan and Rick Smith

Community Hall Expansion:  Chair- Jim Logan, Barry Bickford, Rick Smith and John McDonald
Human Resources: Lorraine Robinson & Angela Cruickshank

SE CCRC Board of Directors:  Lorraine Robinson & Angela Cruickshank
Policy & Procedures/Bylaws/Business & Strategic Planning:  Lorraine Robinson and ______

Community Garden: Sean Carney


 

The MOCA Board can be comprised of up to 12 Directors. As of the October 11th AGM, the Board
has 9 members. New members can be appointed by the Board per Bylaw 6.1.2 "If fewer than 12
members are elected at the Annual General Meeting, the Board shall have the power to appoint
additional Voting Members to the Board, to the maximum of 12, upon two-third majority of the

votes cast by the Directors present at any duly constituted Board meeting."  Additional Business
& Strategic Planning, Facilities and Civic Affairs Board members would be greatly

welcomed.


 

MOCA General Meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month except for January where the
meeting is the 2nd Tuesday. For Board members, the Director meetings are held every 3rd

Tuesday of each month
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MOCA AGM
OCTOBER 11TH, 2022



Lions Club International was established in 1917 and now has almost 1,500,000 members in over 200
countries and 48,000 clubs around the world. Our global causes are Vision, Environment, Diabetes,

Childhood Cancer, and Hunger. Each Club supports the need of their community.



The Calgary Southridge Lions Club was chartered in the City of Calgary in 1976. For almost 50 years,
the Calgary Southridge Lions Club has been based in Ogden and has been serving South Central

Calgary. The meetings were held in Ogden in various locations. At this time, the meetings are being
held at The Copper Club, 24 Hemlock Crescent SW on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of every month. 

To learn more about Lions Club International, go to HTTPS//www.lionsclub.org/en 
To learn more about the Calgary Southridge Club and what they do, and who they serve, please

contact Lion Jack Busst at  jack.busst@gmail.com,  403-272-7683 or membership chairman Lion
Larry Dansereau at danserel@shaw.ca,  403-279-4146
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A MESSAGE FROM THE CALGARY
SOUTHRIDGE LIONS CLUB

Remembrance
Day

In Flanders Fields
by John McCrae

In Flanders fields the poppies blow
Between the crosses, row on row,

    That mark our place; and in the sky
    The larks, still bravely singing, fly
Scarce heard amid the guns below.



We are the Dead. Short days ago

We lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,
    Loved and were loved, and now we lie,

In Flanders fields.



Take up our quarrel with the foe:
To you from failing hands we throw
    The torch; be yours to hold it high.

    If ye break faith with us who die
We shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

mailto:jack.busst@gmail.com
mailto:danserel@shaw.ca


Location: 2086 69th Ave SE
Phone: (403) 279-3973

Email: rentals@millicanogdencommunity.com

Jack Setters Arena
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AVAILABLE ICE


NONPRIME:
 

Tues - Thurs  9:00 am -
3:00 pm



$60 for 30 minutes of

ice time







THE MOCA MOTION P A G E  0 8



Private events
Day camps
First Aid classes (Professional
Development)
Home schooling (gym)
Fitness classes
Meetings
Art sessions, etc. 
You name it , we will try to accommodate 

Select venue rentals available for:
$50/hr (min. 2 hours)
$500 Refundable Damage Deposit
Event Package $750 (Friday 1pm to
Sunday 9am)

Rental Fees:

Perfect for
family

gatherings,
Christmas

parties, staff
parties, and
many more!
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2110 69 Avenue SE 
P: (403) 279-4530

E: rentals@millicanogdencommunity.com

Millican Ogden
Community Association

AVAILABLE RENTALS - Upper Hall

Commercial Fridge
Microwave
Coffee Urn - 100 cup
Sink
Tables/ Chairs

Amenities:
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November at Ogden 50+ Activity Centre



Men’s and Ladies Coffee Groups
Stop in for a coffee and a chat

Men - Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 9:00 AM
Ladies - Tuesday & Thursday 10:00 AM



Game Night

Bid Euchre, Cribbage & Mahjong
Wednesdays at 7:00 PM



Shuffleboard *NEW*

Brand new at Ogden 50+! Join our weekly shuffleboard group
Tuesdays at 2:00 PM



Conversation Café - Dementia

November 9th 1 PM – 3 PM
Do you or a loved one suffer from dementia? Stop in for a friendly conversation

with others who understand. No membership or registration required.



TGIF Dinner
November 25th @ 5 PM

Featuring music from Generation Country 🤠
Menu –  Roast Beef with Gravy, Yorkshire Pudding, Scalloped Potatoes, Steamed

Veggies
Dessert – Double Chocolate Cake with Ice Cream

$20 Members - $25 Non-Members
Dine in or pick up

Phone 403-279-2003 to order
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The Housekeeping Program continues
working and helping seniors. This is a

convenient service to help low-income seniors
to keep their home clean and safe. Services

provided through the City of Calgary's Seniors
Services Home Maintenance program. Phone
311 to apply. Regular rate of service: $35 per

hour. Contact the Housekeeping Supervisor at
587-839-6405 for more information.

Ogden House 50+
Activity Centre -

Everyone is Welcome!
Our Center is a place that gives meaning

to the lives of our club members. By
engaging people socially, emotionally,

physically, and intellectually, we reduce
isolation, reduce mental fatigue, and

bring happiness and social inclusion. We
invite everyone to visit us and check the

activities we have.
 Our Center is fully renovated. We invite
you to come visit us and check out the

activities that we have.
Our address is 2102 – 69th Avenue SE

Calgary T2C 3Y4
Retired or not, there is a program or

activity for your life and schedule. Call or
drop by!

For further information please call 403-
279-2003, email zoe@ogden50plus.org,

or visit our website
www.ogden50plus.org 

Message from the Executive Director
Welcome to all our new members! Here at Ogden 50+ we understand

how difficult the cold Calgary winters can be. It’s important for
everyone to have friendship and activity even during -30 weather. If

you are concerned about snow removal, contact Rick at 403-279-2003
Ext. 203 for more information about the snow shoveling program. Our
motto here is to give everyone in the community the tools they need

to thrive. If you are struggling, please don’t hesitate to reach out. 

http://www.ogden50plus.org/


A MESSAGE FROM OUR MLA, TANYA FIR 
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Tanya Fir
MLA Calgary-Peigan,
Associate Minister of Red Tape Reduction
587.392.8850
calgary.peigan@assembly.ab.ca

Dear Constituents,



Alberta saw a net gain of approximately 10,000 people in the second quarter of 2022 according to Statistics Canada. This makes
four consecutive quarters of positive net migration to our province. Families and businesses from across Canada are choosing

to come to our province as we have affordable homes, low taxes, good jobs, and world-class quality of life. 



Jobs and investment also continue to pour back into Alberta, as we lead the nation in economic growth. By balancing the
budget, cutting taxes and cutting red tape, and by launching initiatives like Alberta Jobs Now and Alberta at Work, our

government is continuing to work tirelessly to make Alberta the best place in the world to live, work, play, start a business,
and raise a family.

There are many ways we can show our
respect on Remembrance Day - wearing a

poppy, thanking a veteran, or observing one
of the many Remembrance Day ceremonies.

I encourage us all to offer our respect and
thanks to those who serve our country and
those who sacrificed it all for Canada. Lest

we forget.

HOW TO PREP FOR WINTER DRIVING

Give your car a complete
check-up before the

winter driving begins

Avoid winter
driving if you're

fatigued

Put on your
winter tires!

All-season tires are
only suitable for
areas with light

snowfall

Warm up your
vehicle before

driving. NEVER
warm up your

vehicle in a closed
garage

Google how to
make a winter

driving kit

https://www.ccohs.ca/oshanswers/safety_haz/icesnow.html

What if you begin to
skid? Do not panic, don't
break or accelerate, and

look in the direction you
want your car to go in

While we work together to create a prosperous future for Alberta, we must also take time to
reflect on how we got to where we are now. November is when our thoughts turn to

Remembrance Day. 
It is a time for us to remember and honour the brave men and women who have served and
those who continue to serve in the Canadian Forces. I recently had the incredible honour of
delivering a 100th Birthday Scroll to William, a Calgary-Peigan constituent who fought for

Canada in WWII. I am so deeply grateful to William for his service.

https://www.ccohs.ca/oshanswers/safety_haz/icesnow.html


This month, we have the continuation of an article written by the grandson of George Moss, after whom George Moss Park is
named. George and his wife, Edith, settled in Ogden in 1913 when he obtained a job as a machinist at the C.P.R. Ogden

Shops. George was a member of St. Augustine's Church, was the secretary of the Ogden Community Association for 32 years,
and was a Charter Member of the Ogden Legion. The park is named after him for his dedicated service to his community.
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Millican Ogden History

Snippets From a Senior - Part 2

In the early 50’s some of our garden became the home of a single car garage. At that time, my parents became the
proud owners of a 1939 blue Chev that needed shelter. Dad took on the construction project with his usual vigour. He

purchased used Box Car doors from the CPR. The doors were made of tongue and groove fir. There were about 30
doors if I recall. The only problem was, the boards on the doors were all securely nailed and each nail was bent over so
they wouldn’t shake loose while in transport on the rail line. Dad knew this but the doors only cost a dollar each so they
could be used to build a pretty inexpensive garage. So, guess who got the job of using a hammer and cold chisel and

straightening those nails. You guessed it, Dad and me!



 Mentioning gardens reminds me of a Community garden that had been developed on the south facing slope of the hill
between 18th street and 20th Street. It was a garden that was used to provide produce to the single men’s hostel, the

red brick building near the entrance to the CPR shops. I really don’t know very much about this, but maybe some of
you reading this could add information but if I recall, there was even a root cellar built into the side of the hill and used

to store produce from the gardens.



 Living in Ogden in the 1940’s and early 50’s, was like living in a small town. We were virtually isolated from the rest of
the city of Calgary. Everyone knew everyone else. Most of the men in the community walked to work, my Dad included.
The whistle to begin work blew at 8:00AM then again at noon and also at 4:00 pm. Many dirt trails were made across

George Moss Park by the men walking to work. 
 Some days my sister and I would eagerly await the sound of the 4PM whistle. We would ask our Mom if we could meet
our Dad who was walking home. He was always glad to see us and usually gave one of us the pleasure of carrying his

metal lunch bucket and thermos home. 



 After work was over and supper was done people engaged in recreational activities. In the southeast of what is now
George Moss Park, there were tennis courts and in the winter near the same location there was an outside skating rink.

It had boards all around and had outdoor lighting. Mr. and Mrs Channel managed the rink. It had a building that
everyone called “The Shack”. The building was large enough to accommodate two hockey teams on benches built

along three walls. There was a large pot-bellied wood burning stove in the middle of the room which Mr. Channel kept
stoked with fire wood. As a Pee Wee player, I can still recall the smell of wintergreen as it was being applied to feet and
hands that had experienced frostbite while out on the ice. Channel’s also had a concession in the “Shack” where they
sold hot dogs, pop, and other confectionary. After heavy snowfalls, the Community would get together to clean the ice
surface. The men would man scrapers and push the snow to the side of the boards and then others would throw it over
the boards with shovels. Sometimes the banks of snow would be higher than the boards. Almost every Saturday night
was devoted to couples who wished to skate. The Channels had a record player and speaker and couples would skate

the evening away. On a clear, starlight night, you could go into our yard and hear the strains of the Skaters Waltz
coming through the cold night air.



Keith's reminiscences will be continued in the next edition of the MOCA Motion.



If you are interested in joining our group to help celebrate and preserve the heritage of our community, contact the

Millican Ogden Heritage Group at bonnylynn98@gmail.com. We are always looking to welcome new members!

mailto:bonnylynn98@gmail.com


BUSINESS

SECTION
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*All ads placed in the business section are paid advertisements with no endorsement by MOCA*
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